






subset of these banks which are now required to engage in community development finance
would not be required to continue to do so, another loss for the community that is not justified
(the NPRM says that small banks may actually perform better on the new exams than their
larger counterparts).

Instead of weakening CRA, the agencies must enact reforms that would increase bank activity in
underserved neighborhoods. The agencies do not address persistent racial disparities in lending
by strengthening the fair lending reviews on CRA exams or adding an examination of bank
activity to communities of color in CRA exams. At the very least, the agencies could add a
category on CRA exams of underserved census tracts (as measured by loans per capita), which
would likely include a high number of communities of color. The agencies also require banks to
collect more data on consumer lending and community development activities but do not
require banks to publicly release this data on a county or census tract level. Finally, the agencies
do not require mandatory inclusion on exams of bank mortgage company affiliates, many of
whom engaged in abusive lending during the financial crisis.

This deeply flawed proposal would result in less activity for communities most in need that
were the focus of Congressional passage of CRA in 1977. The changes - less focus on people
that are LMI, a simplistic one ratio, a bank could fail in one half of its areas and retail lending
and branching would count for less of the rating- would increase grade inflation accompanied
by a decrease in lending, investing and bank services to LMI consumers and LMI communities.
This backtracking will violate the agencies' obligation under the statute to ensure that banks are
continually serving community needs.

The agencies violate cardinal principles of rulemaking in terms of fulfilling their statutory
responsibilities under CRA and not proposing a rule based on clear and transparent data
analysis about the rule's impacts. The FDIC and OCC need to discard the NPRM and instead
work with the Federal Reserve Board and propose an interagency rule that will augment the
progress achieved under CRA in terms of reinvesting in LMI communities, not halting or 
reversing this progress.

Sincerely,

Terri Murray
Executive Director


